
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: FLORIDA 

Notice Date: 10/01/2024 

Package Number: FL-24-0040 

Service Name: RENT - 21136 - Delray Beach, FLorida 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB G002; PLGB H002 

Expected Issue Date: 11/15/2024 

Expected Effective Date: 11/15/2024 

Descriptive Narrative: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 220205 in the Kings Point wire 

center (DLBHFLKP) in Delray Beach, FL due to the impact of a Florida 

Department of Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project.  This 

project will improve Barwick Road from Atlantic Avenue to Lake Ida Road with 

a focus on pedestrian and bicycle accommodation.  FDOT has requested AT&T 

Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in the way of this project before 

January 30, 2025. 

 

AT&T Florida plans to migrate customers currently served by copper facilities to 

existing Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) 

facilities and then retire the copper facilities. 

 

 


